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The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Barker: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2400 by House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2400 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2400 would create the Kratom Consumer Protection Act under the Kansas Food, Drug 

and Cosmetic Act to regulate the manufacture, preparation, distribution and sales of products 

containing kratom.  The bill would establish penalties for false labeling or compounding and 

selling certain types of kratom mixtures and would prohibit dealers from selling or otherwise 

providing kratom products to individuals under 18 years of age.  In addition, the bill would 

establish legal remedies for damages resulting from violations of the Act.  The Kansas Department 

of Agriculture would be required to adopt rules and regulations for the administration and 

enforcement of the Act.   

 

 The Kansas Department of Agriculture does not expect enactment of HB 2400 to have any 

effect on either expenditures or revenues for the agency.   

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Division of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Kellen Liebsch, Agriculture  


